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Agenda Item Summary 
 

BACKGROUND 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Pursuant to Senate Bill 1039 (2017), the OFWC has appointment 
authority for and ODFW staff will support and lead the new Oregon 
Coordinating Council on Ocean Acidification and Hypoxia (OAH).  This 
13-member council will consider the current state of knowledge about 
OAH and impacts to Oregon’s marine resources, and will make 
recommendations to the Oregon State Legislature on adaptive and 
mitigating actions to build resilience in Oregon’s ecosystem and coastal 
economic health.  The OFWC has appointing authority for two the 13 
members on the council: 1) a fishing representative, and 2) final 
appointment of a Tribal representative.  Appointments will be finalized 
for both of these seats at this Commission meeting. 
 

PUBLIC INVOLVEMENT 
 
 
 
 
 
 

There was significant opportunity for the public to comment during the 
Spring 2017 legislative process, which resulted in SB 1039. ODFW staff 
have advertised the opportunity to serve as the fishing representative with 
all ocean/marine advisors, advisory bodies, and seafood commissions in 
Oregon. The applications process was announced in a press release and 
applications were available on the Oregonocean.info website for 
approximately 1 month. 

ISSUE 1 
 

SELECT FISHING AND TRIBAL REPRESENTATIVES FOR THE 
OAH COUNCIL 

 
ANALYSIS 
 

 
Applications for the fishing representative were solicited broadly and 
were due to the agency by November 6, 2017. Three applications were 
received. Following internal review and coordination with the Governor’s 
office on the applicants, the staff recommendation is to appoint Al Pazar.  
 
Al Pazar has served as a long-time representation of the crab industry as a 
member of Oregon Dungeness Crab Commission, including serving as 
chair for the past nine years.  Mr. Pazar has also participatied in 
collaborative research with ODFW (and others), and is respected as a 
constructive, positive, thoughtful person when collaborating on fisheries 
management issues.   
 
Staff strongly considered Bob Eder as well for the appointment. Mr. Eder 
has represented the crab fleet on the Tri State Crab Steering Committee 
since its inception (~25 years ago). Mr. Eder is also involved in 
collaborative research with ODFW, and currently serves on the working 
group that makes recommendations on issues involving crab gear 
entangling whales.   
 
Both are well-qualified and have much to bring to the OAH Council 
table.   
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A nomination for the Tribal representative was received from the 
Legislative Commission on Indian Services, after consultation with 
Oregon’s Tribal entities: John Schaefer, staff scientist to the Confederated 
Tribes of the Coos, Lower Umpqua, and Siuslaw Indians. Mr. Schaefer 
has engaged with ODFW and other partners in Oregon on OAH issues 
and has many years of experience with Oregon shellfish and the 
CTCLUSI.  He will be a valuable addition to the OAH Council. 
  
   

OPTIONS 
 

1. Appoint the fishing representative and the Tribal representative to the 
OAH Council. 

2. Do not appoint representatives to the OAH Council.  
 

STAFF 
RECOMMENDATION 
 

1. Appoint representatives. 

 
BACKGROUND 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Following the enrollment of House Bill 3249, the Oregon Fish and 
Wildlife Commission has appointment authority for two members of the 
newly established Commission that oversees the Oregon Agriculture 
Heritage Fund. The fund provides a source of revenue for efforts to assist 
landowners with succession planning, enrolling in permanent 
conservation easements, and developing conservation management plans 
to protect working farms and ranches while maintaining or enhancing fish 
and wildlife habitat or other natural resources values. 
 
The Oregon Agriculture Heritage Commission will oversee the program 
and recommend funding to the Oregon Watershed Enhancement Board 
(OWEB). Four of the twelve member Commission will represent natural 
resource values, two to be appointed by the Oregon Fish and Wildlife 
Commission with expertise in fish and wildlife habitat (emphasis added). 
 

PUBLIC INVOLVEMENT 
 
 
 
 

There was opportunity for the public to comment on HB 3249 during the 
2017 Legislative Session. OWEB staff advertised the opportunity to serve 
as the fish and wildlife habitat experts via a press release in Oregon. The 
applications process was announced September 26, 2017, and applications 
were available on OWEB’s website until October 25, 2017. 
 

DRAFT MOTION 
 
 
 
EFFECTIVE DATE 

I move that the Commission appoint _____ as the fishing representative and 
__________as the Tribal representative, both to serve on the OAH Council 
for a 4-year term. 
 
January 2018. 
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ISSUE 2 
 

SELECT OREGON AGRICULTURE HERITAGE COMMISSION 
MEMBERS WITH EXPERTISE IN FISH AND WILDLIFE 
HABITAT 

 
ANALYSIS 
 

 
Applicants were able to self-select multiple positions on the application. 
Six applicants selected the Fish and Wildlife Habitat position; one 
additional applicant selected only the Natural Resource Value Interests 
position and then was referred for consideration to the Department by 
OWEB staff. 
 
After internal review and  coordination with other appointing agencies, 
the Department recommendation for appointment is: 
 
Bruce Taylor - Mr. Taylor has demonstrated collaboration and dedication 
to conservation in his many years of experience working across multiple 
venues and stakeholder groups. He has helped with the understanding and 
recognition that wildlife habitat conservation on private working lands is 
critical and achievable, which through his partnerships has made 
significant strides. His dedication to on-the-ground conservation, along 
with his policy experience make Bruce an ideal candidate for the Oregon 
Agriculture Heritage Commission. 
 
Mary Wahl – Ms. Wahl has a broad range of experience working on land 
conservation issues, water issues as well as being part of a legacy ranch 
family on the south coast.  She has a deep understanding of the value of 
land conservation for agriculture, forestry and wildlife; recognizes the 
issues facing land conservation and has ideas on how to address those 
future issues.  She has an ideal blend of experiences well suited to 
represent habitat and has demonstrated the ability to work effectively with 
diverse interests to resolve difficult and entrenched issues.   
    

OPTIONS 
 

1. Appoint two applicants to the Oregon Agriculture Heritage 
Commission 

2. Do not appoint applicants to the Oregon Agriculture Heritage 
Commission 

 
 

STAFF 
RECOMMENDATION 
 

2. Appoint two applicants to the Oregon Agriculture Heritage 
Commission 

 

DRAFT MOTION 
 
 
 
EFFECTIVE DATE 

I move that the Commission appoint _________ and ________ to the natural 
resource seats on the Oregon Agriculture Heritage Commission for their 
expertise in fish and wildlife habitat, both to serve for approximately four 
years 
January 2018. 


